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February 6, 2020 

Mr. Dennis Schrader 
Chief Operating Officer and Medicaid Director 
Maryland Department of Health  
20 W. Preston St, 5th Floor
Baltimore, MD 21201 

Dear Mr. Schrader: 

The CMS Division of Pharmacy team has reviewed Maryland’s State Plan Amendment (SPA) 
19-0011 received in the Philadelphia Regional Operations Group on December 19, 2019.   This
SPA proposes to allow the state to comply with the Medicaid Drug Utilization Review (DUR)
provisions included in Section 1004 of the Substance Use-Disorder Prevention that promotes
Opioid Recovery and Treatment (SUPPORT) for Patients and Communities Act (P.L. 115-271).

Based on the information provided and consistent with the regulations at 42 CFR 430.20, we are 
pleased to inform you that SPA 19-0011 is approved with an effective date of October 1, 2019. A
copy of the signed CMS-179 form, as well as the pages approved for incorporation into 
Maryland’s state plan will be forwarded by the Philadelphia Regional Operations Group.  

If you have any questions regarding this amendment, please contact Whitney Swears at 
(410) 786-6543 or Whitney.Swears@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely,

/s/

John M. Coster, Ph.D., R.Ph.
Director, Division of Pharmacy

cc: Nina McHugh, Medicaid Provider Services Administration MD Department of Health 
Katia Fortune, Maryland Policy and Compliance 
Frances McCullough, Director, CMS Philadelphia Regional Operations Group 
Talbatha Myatt, CMS Philadelphia Regional Operations Group     
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